
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

 
 

 
 

         

       

     

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
    
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

February 2025 

 
 Dear Beloved Pastor, Church and Loving Friends, 

 
Greetings in the Mighty Precious Name of our only Saviour, Jesus Christ! 
 
Thank you to all your prayers and love, I arrived safely in the Philippines 
last December 25th, exactly on Christmas day; all the struggles from a long-
haul flight (18hrs) were eased when I saw the sweetest smiles and warm 
hugs from my wife (Gladys) and my only begotten son (Abram). 
 
I really do appreciate you all, especially, you, Pastor, who encouraged and 
inspired me.  
To do God’s work may not be easy, but it is such an honor and a GREAT 
privilege to work for The KING OF KINGS and The LORD OF LORDS! 
 
My four (4) months deputation in the U.S. is not a walk in the park, but 
rather, it is all God’s Grace, Mercy and His Faithfulness that is renewed 
every morning, and such a huge blessing that you sir, and the church have 
become part of my journey in praying for partners in the missions here in 
Davao Region, Mindanao, Philippines.  
 

I have visited one hundred twenty-seven (127) churches in twenty one (21) 
states, drove more than ten thousand miles (10,000 miles), driven three (3) 
cars for four (4) months, one car gave up when I was on my way to Sugar 
Grove, North Carolina, thanks to my dear friend Buddy Cornett and to his 
family who assisted me that day, and to all who without any hesitation 
showed their love, concern and readiness to help at that time of my need, I 
love you all and really appreciate it from the bottom of my heart. 
 

It took me two (2) weeks to recover by adapting again the Philippine climate, 
from jet lag and climatizing coming from a four (4) season country, going 
back again to a tropical climate that is hot and hottest. Two (2) weeks after 
rest, our mission team is already gearing up in preparation for an important 
and much awaited mission work. 
 

1. Street Preaching and Gospel Tract Distribution, 
2. House to House Evangelism and Discipleship, 
3. Kids Feeding Program (2pcs of Fried Chicken, Rice and Lollipop) 

 

We greatly thank the Lord for His faithfulness, in giving you, Pastor, church 
and our beloved friends as our partners in the ministry here in Mindanao, 
Philippines. Your continued prayers and support have allowed us to carry 
on the mission work with amazing results through God’s grace.  
 

             We are always enthusiastic to work and share how God’s hands of 
blessing are continually felt and evident in the work of the ministry in this 
side of the planet, and these all are possible because of our unified effort 
and love for lost souls to know our Saviour Jesus Christ; there are still very 
remote communities here in our area that have no access in power and 
clean water, more of the Powerful message of salvation through Jesus 
Christ. 
 
 

  INDEPENDENT LIBERTY BAPTIST CHURCH -  B1 L28 Santan Street, Iwha Villange, Dumoy, Davao City, 8000 Philippines 
Support Address: Heartbeat International Missions – P.O Box 1941 Elizabethton, TN, 37644 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

 

 
 
 

  



  

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We are the salt and the light in this world… Matthew 5:13-16 
 

As God’s command and directive, this mission work is our united cohesive 
mission that God placed in our hearts, and these all are in everything as our 
responsibility and to glorify our great God who have blessed us so much, 
and in return we give our service in any ways; thank you for helping us in 
spreading God’s love to every people, especially to the children in our 
mission area, the kids do love you all and your love to them is very much 
appreciated; you are always in all of our prayers. 
 

Much work to be done and to accomplish, there are twenty (20) local 
missionaries and church workers who in hand in hand helped us a lot to 
move forward and progress in soul winning and coaching these indigenous 
believers in training as our next generation of Christ’s soldiers in the prospect 
areas to plant more churches in the years to come. 
 

By God’s grace, we have eight (8) mission churches already, and we are 
praying that in the next 10 years, God will help us to plant twenty (20) more 
churches; in these eight (8) missions churches, we have two-hundred fifty 
(250) families, and four hundred (400) children enrolled in our feeding 
program. 
 

In the next two (2) months, GLORY TO GOD! We will be opening our ninth 
(9) mission church; in preparation, we are soliciting used clothing, hygiene 
kits, school supplies, vitamins, used shoes, flip flops, canned goods, solar 
lights, diapers for babies, milk for both babies and malnourished kids. 
 

These goods to be distributed in this community where we will be opening 
another mission church, is a way of saying thank you that these indigenous 
tribe and their leaders have allowed the Gospel of salvation through Jesus 
Christ in their hearts and permitted us to plant a local tribe mission church in 
their area. 
 

These indigenous tribes need Jesus and need physical aid as well, although 
they owned a vast area of land, but they do not possess technical know-how 
and necessary tools to make their lands productive; this is where we come 
in hand in hand, to help and guide them, not just spiritual things, as well as 
livelihood programs. 
 

In the years to come, we openly invite you Pastor, and everybody whom God 
placed in your hearts to not just help and support our mission program but 
also want to experience to help in our mission field, especially for these 
indigenous people; those with medical background, education, carpentry 
and farming as well, are very most welcome. 
 

In closing, please help us with prayers and support for there is still much to 
be done in sustaining this mission work that all of us are involved, our 
mission prayer request are as follows. 
 

1. 50 churches or individuals to support our mission work for $50 a 
month, 

2. $1,000 for two (2) outdoor sound systems (Public Preaching & 
Film Showing) 

3. Generator set (3,000 watt capacity), laptop & Projector (Film 
Showing) 

4. $172,000 to repurchase our church lot and building from the bank, 
we have raised $2,600 already. 

 
God bless you Pastor and my beloved friends. 
 
 
In the service of the KING, 
 

 
Bro. Jan Saan 
   
   

  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
    
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 


